
I personally felt that Holy Week this year was extra special here in Elkins.  We began 

with Palm Sunday services in the morning and concluded Palm Sunday evening with our 

Cantata.  This year, Woodford Memorial United Methodist hosted the Ministerial 

Association noon Holy Week services.  In addition, we had our Maundy Thursday service 

at First Church, a community Easter Egg Hunt on Saturday at Glendale Park, followed by 

our Easter morning services.  Also, I was honored to be invited to lead a Maundy 

Thursday service at ERCC and a Good Friday service at Mountain Memories.  With a 

funeral on the Saturday before Palm Sunday and another funeral on Tuesday of Holy 

Week, it was, perhaps, the busiest Holy Week that I have ever experienced!  But it was 

also a very blessed week for me! 

At our Maundy Thursday service, I shared a recap of the noon Holy Week services.  I 

thought I would put that in print, adding the Good Friday Holy week service as well. 

 MONDAY: The Reverend Jeremiah Jasper preached.  He shared about the fig tree 

that Jesus cursed.  If I were to put title to his message, it might be “What Did a Fig Tree 

Ever do to Jesus?”  We learned that the fig tree was in season for fruit production, but it 

wasn’t producing any fruit.  The tree was not doing what it was created for!  So, Jesus 

sped up its demise.  He cursed it, causing it to wither.  We, as Christians, wither 

spiritually when we don’t produce spiritual fruit (love, joy, peace, etc.).   

 TUESDAY: The Reverend Jason Johnson preached.  He shared that seeing Jesus 

means dying to all the parts of our life that blinds us from who Jesus really is.  If I were 

to put title to his message, it might be “Dying to Live.” 

 WEDNESDAY: The Reverend Brett Rinehart preached.  He shared that the chief 

priests paid about $2,100 in today’s currency to Judas for his plan to betray Jesus into 

their hands.  Mary anointed Jesus’ feet, which Judas objected to, with nard that was 

worth about $21,000 in today’s currency.  If I were to put title to his message, it might 

be “What is the Price of a Life?”  Mary honored Jesus with her means, preparing Jesus 

for a burial fit for a king.  Judas dishonored Jesus, selling him for 30 pieces of sliver - the 

price for a common slave in that era.   

 THURSDAY: The Reverend Dina Andrews preached.  She shared about Jesus 

washing the disciples’ feet and Peter objecting to the act.  He had good reason.  One of 

the disciples should have taken care of the common hospitality of foot-washing.  It was 

not the place of the Rabbi to do so.  Peter told Jesus that he would never allow Jesus to 

do such a menial task.  If I were to put title to her message, it might be “Never Say 

Never!”  Jesus told Peter that if he was unwilling to receive Jesus’ act of kindness, that 



he (Peter) could not have any part of Jesus.  Peter relented and asked Jesus to wash all 

of him!  Jesus set a supreme example for humble service! 

 FRIDAY: The Reverend Julie Davis preached.  She asked the question, “Where do 

you find yourself in the story of the crucifixion?  She mentioned both thieves crucified 

with Christ.  The thief that mocked Jesus was focused only on the present – only on his 

own physical plight.  The other thief was focused on eternity and thus repented.  That 

thief was more concerned about the spiritual!  Interestingly, he didn’t get baptized, 

didn’t join a church, didn’t go on a mission trip, and didn’t put an envelope in the plate.  

He simply repented and believed!  If I were to put title to her message, it might be 

“Cross Talk.”  Conversations of eternal importance happen at the cross!   

Perhaps this summary can assist you in continuing your resurrection journey, for we are, 

indeed, an Easter people!  God bless! 

 

Brian 
 

 

 

 

 

The Upper Rooms for May – June 2022 are available. You may pick up your copy 

outside the double mahogany doors on the rolling cart Monday - Thursday, from 

9 am to 3 pm or from the Usher’s podium on Sundays. Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



2022 Annual Conference   
The West Virginia Annual Conference 2022 session will be held Thursday, June 9-
Sunday, June 12. 

The theme for our session is Building Bridges: Making Connections. 

• Thursday, June 9: 
This will be a “Day 
of Service”. 
Instead of arriving 
on-site in 
Buckhannon, we 
are encouraging 
every local church 
to engage in 
relationship-
oriented mission 
and ministry in their 
own context. 
 

• Friday, June 10: 
Opening Worship; 
business, Clergy 
Session, Laity 
Gathering 
 

• Saturday, June 11: 
Business, Memorial 
Service, 
Retirement 
Recognition 
 

• Sunday, June 12: 
Service of 
Licensing, 
Commissioning 
and Ordination; 
Fixing of Appointments 

 



Children and Youth Ministry 

Things have been hopping in the FUMC Children’s Department! On April 16th, God held 

back the rain and brought out the sun for a wonderful community Easter Egg hunt. The 

turn out was fantastic, with an estimated 150 kids! A huge thank you to everyone who 

helped! We had many individuals show up to hide the roughly 3,000 Easter eggs! We also 

had church members make cookies and suckers to hand out to the kids, and several 

worked hard to distribute flyers for the event. This was truly a team effort and it meant so 

much to these kids. I had at least a dozen kids come up to me afterwards to say thank 

you! These ministries do make a difference! 

  

 

 

 

 



On another note, in Children’s church we are still enjoying exploring Heroes of the Bible! 

 

 

This has been an exciting series for kids to dive into the adventures found in the Word of God! 

 

Blessing from the Children’s Department!  

-Natasha Zirkle  

 

 

 

We want to thank our FUMC family for your prayers and concerns for our son, 
Michael. While he still needs your prayers, he’s doing much better. He’s doing 
dialysis at home every night and is back to work. He will meet the transplant team 
at MCV next month to start that process. Your prayers have comforted and 
sustained us throughout this time and our entire family thanks you.  
Jeff and Debbie Welshonce and Family 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

“Lunch With Neighbors” 
 

Three times a week the ladies of the congregation have been so generous with 

their time and talent in providing desserts. The lunch team is serving 100 

desserts at each meal! 

 

Please let Diana Johnson know in advance, (call or text 815-953-5236), on which 

days you want to share your baked items. Thank you! 
 
 

Community Brunch 
 

The May Brunch menu will be baked western omelet, biscuits and gravy, 

breakfast potatoes, ham and Marshall’s special parfait. There will be two 

servings:  10:30 am and noon.  

 

The Brunch is open to the Community!  Invite friends, family and neighbors. 

Free will offerings of money, canned kitchen pantry items and personal hygiene 

items are encouraged.  

 

Mark your calendar for the third Sunday of each month for the Community 

Brunch. Brunch donations help sustain our Basic Needs Ministry.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PIONEER CLUB MINISTRY 

 

Pioneer Club has not met since Christmas but that does not mean we are not 

thinking about the children.  One of our volunteers made the sweetest Easter 

goody bags for the children.  Not only did they have sweet treats inside they 

had an egg tag that said, “Some bunny loves you”.   It was wonderful to see 

the children and remind them they are thought about during Easter and remind 

them of Christ love on the cross. 

 

Pioneer Club Ministry is an ecumenical community ministry involving volunteers from the 

community serving together as Jesus Followers.  This opportunity to serve the children together 

is a true blessing to share in fellowship and Christ love.  Plans are being made to begin Pioneer 

Club again in the fall.  Elementary children will continue to meet on Thursdays.  Funny thing 

happened when we were unable to meet during COVID, some of our children are now teenagers 

and we now have opportunity to begin a community teen group to meet on the first Monday of 

each month!  We are so excited to be able to offer this opportunity to the teens. 

 

As the ministry grows so does our need for volunteers.  Whether in preparing the meal, lessons, 

craft, games or tutoring.  We plan to continue to offer tutoring prior to the club beginning.  

Individuals who feel a call on their hearts to listen to a child read, read to a child, or assist with 

homework assignments.  Volunteers do not need to be educators or to be there every week; they 

can spend an hour a week, or once a month or once a quarter to share in the blessing to assist a 

child to read. Literacy has been a vital part of the Pioneer ministry from the beginning.  It is 

beautiful when you hear a child read a scripture during the lesson time.  Please contact the 

church office or Craig Merrium merriamc1@gmail.com or Shelley Hyre shyre@drhyre.com, by 

texting or call 304-704-7039.  

 

God is blessing us to continue to serve the community children feeding spiritually and physically 

together in Christ name. 

 

Blessings, 

Shelley 
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The United Methodist Men along with the United Methodist Women 

served pork tenderloin dinner in the Family Life Center on Palm 

Sunday, prior to the Easter Cantata. Everyone in attendance had a 

great time in food and fellowship.  

__________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
“United Women in Faith” 

April 20, 2022 

General Meeting 
 

 The meeting was called to order at 11:30 am by President Catherine Poe. 

22 ladies were present.  
 

Devotions – Barbara Tyre provided the devotions from Mornings with Jesus and 

handed out bookmarks with the sun made by Betty Walden.  
 

 It was announced that the United Methodist Women began in 1869 and 

the United Methodist Women have a new name and logo which started in 

March. We will now be known as United Women in Faith. 

 

 



 Pastor Brian was the guest speaker. He spoke on several areas of the 

church.  
 

1. Finances – We have had many changes in the past three years. 

a.  In 2019, apportionment was at 85%, 2021; 79.2%, 2022; 76.1% 

and 2023; the cut back is 50% 

Reasons:  Giving has declined. 

b. Bishop hasn’t changed in several years. 2016 was the last full 

General Conference 

c. 2 reasons for decline are Human Sexuality Controversy and Boy 

Scout Controversy 

Even before the pandemic many churches were closing. There may be 

a 20% loss next three – four years. Half or more of budget is used for 

utilities, upkeep, and staff salaries. Churches are being creative in 

order to pay bills by sharing facilities with other denominations, 

merging or selling properties. 
 

2. The Conference is looking into redistricting going from 11 to 9 to 7 

districts. We could be part of the Mon Valley (Fairmont or Wesleyan 

District). 
 

3. There is talk of launching a new denomination:  Global Methodist. We 

are not talking of disaffiliation. 
 

In other news from the meeting there will not be another baby basket 

until July 4. 
 

By consensus of the group, we will be meeting in the summer.  
 

It was agreed to dispense reading of the minutes.  
 

Treasurer’s Report – Balances are as follows:   

 Regular Checking             $9,736.85 

           Hi  Fi                                      1,082.21 

           Certificate of Deposit        1,000.00 
 

Penny Friddle moved and Sharon Hinchman seconded a motion to go half 

with the United Methodist Men in purchasing a griddle to be used on top of the 

stove burners. Motion passed.  
 



Kit Phillips moved and Beverly Armentrout seconded to make memorial 

contributions a general policy for those United Women in Faith who have 

passed. The amount will be $25.00 for each woman.  
 

Penny Friddle reported that the Palm Sunday Dinner and Cantata was 

very successful. The Men and Women worked together on this event.  
 

Next meeting will be May 11.  
 

The meeting closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathy Hitchcock 

 

Easter Baby Basket 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kathy Hitchcock delivering the Easter Baby Basket. 

(Penny Friddle went along and took the picture.) 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                 CHRISTIAN SYMPATHY                      

                                           to the families of 

                   Gene Betler, Jr., Aaron, Kalar, and Janet Shears.                              
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